
 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES KEY MESSAGES 
 
Following are the Key Messages from the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting held on Tuesday, 
January 28, 2025. Each month the Board Key Messages are shared at School Council Meetings. See 
your school’s website for information about upcoming meetings and agendas. 
   

1) Presentations – all presentations can be viewed on the Board of Trustees January 28, 
2025 Regular Board Meeting YouTube video. (Presentations begin at 5:43) 

a. Nutrition and Health Update – Chad Kuzyk, Associate Superintendent, Programs 
and Innovation, provided an update on the wellness supports throughout the 
division. Each school in our division has a health champion. These champions are 
a collaborative team who help develop and share an understanding of what it 
means to be a healthy school community. They increase awareness and 
knowledge of health and wellness within their school community. The school 
environments are observed and information is gathered to ensure that the school 
is welcoming, caring, respectful and is a safe learning environment. The four 
aspects that are observed are physical appearance, social climate, success in 
learning and home-school-community relations. 
 
Place-Based Learning – Jason Clifton, Placed-Based Learning Supervisor and 
Griffin Contini, PEAKS Campus Facilitator presented to the Board of Trustees 
regarding the Livingstone Range School Division core value of Place-Based 
Education. The mission: To become a leader in developing and delivering, 
relevant, place-based, experiential programming that connects students with 
their communities, the natural environment and themselves inspiring an 
appreciation of place while fostering engaged and empowered citizens. 
Our PEAKS (Place-based Experiences, Adventures and Knowledge for Students) 
Campus has had approximately 1340 student visits so far this year and they are 
on track to exceed the approximately 2500 students visits they saw last school 
year. This number does not include the July and August FACES participation. They 
have had several bookings for programming at alternative sites, provided 
navigation programs, hosted colony students, held avalanche safety programs, as 
well as several place-based learning Professional Development sessions for 
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teachers and expanded beyond our LRSD/ACTUA Land-Based Camps to include 
two additional days of programming for the Blackfoot Culture Series. PEAKS was 
the host facility for the Southern Alberta Interschool Leadership  group with 
approximately 80 student leaders from LRSD, Horizon, Palliser and Lethbridge 51 
high schools. PEAKS has begun working with our industry partners to co-create 
programming and student practicums. 
 

2) 4-Day School Week  – Following months of stakeholder engagement, extensive research 
and scenario development, and cost savings analysis by Senior Administration and 
division staff, the Board of Trustees received a comprehensive 4-day school week report 
from Karly Bond, Coordinator of Communications, Culture, & Engagement. The report 
included feedback from parents, students, staff, union executive indigenous education 
partners, Hutterite colonies, and childcare providers, along with budget projections from 
LRSD’s financial department, and professional insights from Senior Administration. For 
the next month, Trustees will review the report and its included data. At the Board 
Meeting on February 25, 2025 the Board will debate the 4-day school week proposal and 
make a decision on whether or not to implement a 4-day school week. For more 
information please watch the 4-day school week presentation on the Board of Trustees 
January 28, 2025 Regular Board Meeting YouTube video. (Presentations begin at 3:35:45) 
or our LRSD 4-Day School Week webpage at https://www.lrsd.ca/our-division/4-day-
school-week  
 

3) Transportation Shop/Building Purchase – Jeff Perry, Associate Superintendent, Business 
Services provided information on the recent purchase of a Transportation Shop/Building 
using designated capital reserves. The building is located in Fort Macleod. The building 
will be utilized for our LRSD transportation and maintenance departments. Capital 
reserves are resources that LRSD holds outside of operational dollars and can only be 
used for items that can be capitalized such as facilities, vehicles or larger equipment.  

 
4) Facilities Updates (PEAKS/Nanton Schools) – Jeff Perry, Associate Superintendent, 

Business Services, provided a facilities update. 
 

a. Nanton Schools Projects:  
i. On  Jan 14, 2025 Alberta Infrastructure approved the project for tender.  

The project will allow LRSD to build a new elementary school and 
modernize the ABDaley elementary into a new high school. 
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ii. On Jan 20, 2025 the Architect submitted the issued tender package to 
Alberta Infrastructure.  

iii. Alberta Infrastructure is going to place the tender on the Alberta 
Purchasing Connection (APC) website, where all opportunities are posted 
for tender. 

iv. A decanting plan will be communicated by end of next week (February 7, 
2025). 

b. PEAKS Facility: 
i. 60% design development drawings/renderings should be complete by end 

of next week (February 7, 2025). 
ii. This will keep us on track for ground breaking by the middle of August 

2025. 
iii. Funding for this project is not coming from any divisional resources. All 

funds are being funded with the collegiate application grant that we 
receive from provincial government. 


